
INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday 13th February 2018

 to be held in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby village hall at 7.30pm

1 PRESENT
Cllr T. Sutcliffe Chairman, Cllr T. Hill Vice-chairman, Cllr L. Smith, Cllr M Staple,
 Cllr F. Porter, NYCC Cllr H. Moorhouse, Cllr R. Kirk
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
HDC Cllr R. Hudson, M B Bowes Parish Clerk
The Chairman welcomed Mr Harrison from Easby Road and PC James Crawford to
the meeting

2
2.1

OPEN FORUM
Damage to verge near Demblin
Mr Harrison raised the issue of the verge damage opposite his house following a 
vehicle incident. Ruts are 10 yards long and 18ins deep, Mr Harrison is concerned 
about the 3ins main water pipe. This was to be reported to Northumbrian Water

3 POLICE REPORT
PC J. Crawford gave a report he informed the meeting that the Police Rural Force 
had been out in the area and one vehicle had been seized. There was a Police 
operation at Bank Foot and a transit van had also been seized.
New to the team were S. Geraghty 1515 and PCSO N Dunn 3685.
Cllr L. Smith and Cllr T. Hill said that they appreciate the Police Patrols and they do 
make a difference. The Chairman thanked the PCSO for attending the meeting.

4 TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Under the Parish Council's code of conduct of members register of disclosable 
pecuniary interests.
None were received.

5 TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM 
NYMNPA and HDC
None received

6 PLANNING APPLICATION GRANTED BY NYMNPA or HDC
None Received

7
7.1

7.2

ISSUES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
Mr Harrison Planning Demblin Easby
Mr Harrison addresses the meeting. He informed the meeting that he had received 
a letter from Hambleton District Council about the building work which had been 
undertaken on the agricultural building now turned into a dwelling. They had 
contacted him about the four large white gable ends and raised roof line. HDC Cllr 
R. Kirk agreed to look into this matter.
The Chairman stated that the Parish Council was waiting for a report from HDC as 
the building differs in appearance from the plan considered by the Parish Council in
June 2015.
Battersby Junction Access Road – poor state of the culvert
The Residents at Battersby Junction held a meeting in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby 



7.3

7.4

7.5

7.6

Village hall on 16th January, Cllr T. Sutcliffe had kindly chaired this meeting.  It was 
agreed that a Solicitor would be employed to write to Zeligrate and the Railway 
Board informing them of the condition of the road.  It was also agreed for all 
households to pay a £50 toward the cost. A further meeting to be held when a 
response had been received.
Coleson Bank
The closure was raised with the Police and they agreed to look into this and 
respond regarding the offence caused by vehicles using a closed road.
Turkey Nab Road to Farndale
Cllr T. Sutcliffe raised the stated of the road.  The Police agreed to look at the road 
when next on off-road operations.  Cllr H. Moorhouse suggested getting the 
NYMNPA involved.  It was felt that NYCC Highway have a duty of care to road 
users.  Highways to be requested to undertake a survey and assessment of the 
road and also a risk assessment
Ingleby Estate Water Old Battersby
Cllr L. Smith informed the meeting that the planning application had been approved
Atkinson Wood Farm Listed building issue 
The Parish Council had received no recent information from the NYMNPA

8
8.1

8.2

8.3

NYCC COUNCILLOR REPORT 
Report on previous highways issues
11 complaints on Highway issues had been reported to them a list was presented 
to the meeting.
NYCC Cllr H. Moorhouse had received a letter of complaint about the state Clay 
Bank road.
New Highway issues that had been reported
Road from High Farm to New Sheepfold Farm been reported
Tree on the verge near Fir Tree Farm Easby been reported 

9 HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT
None was received

10
10.1

10.2
10.3
10.4
10.5
10.6
10.7
10.8

COUNCILORS REPORT
Parish Footpaths Leaflet
Cllr T. Sutcliffe informed the meeting that it may be possible for the Parish Council 
to prepare a walks leaflet similar to the one like Gt Broughton copies.
Cllr T. Hill suggested renewing maps in the village.
Broadband at Battersby Junction was discussed it is now available
Rubbish still on Church Lane unsuitable roadside.
Pothole outside entrance to the Dudley Arm to be reported.
Gully’s blocked in the village to be reported, 70% are in need of cleaning.
The light opposite Foulis Cottage is now fixed
Stephen Johnson Surgeon to undertake one day work on trees on Stone Stoup and
possibly Battersby Junction access road in March or April.

11 NYMNPA – Grant Submissions
• Church Yard Paths – IGPCC would be looking at submitting an application.  

The Parish Council agreed to provide a letter of support.
• Stepping Stones -  in the beck near St Andrew Church the Environment 

Agency and River Authority to be contacted as a possible project for the 
Parish Council or grant submission next year.



12 MINUTES
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 9th January 2018 were confirmed 
as a true record.

13
13.1
13.2

13.3

FINANCIAL REPORT
Budget Plan 2018/19
Fiona Parking Globe Community Library, Requesting if the Parish Council will 
support them in 2018/19
Payments were approved
Clerk Wages 
Hire of I.G.E.V.H 

14 All following Documents have been Circulated to all Councilor’s by email

15
15.1
15.2
15.3

YLCA
Fund Transparency
National Association & Local Council Chief Executive Bulletin
Local Council Public Advisory Service

16 LOCAL GOVERNMENT
Newsletter

17 PUBLIC SECTOR EXECUTIVE
Newsletters

18 RURAL SERVICES NETWORK
Newsletter

19 N.H.S
Healthcare North Yorkshire/South Tees Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
Newsletters

20 COMMUNITY FIRST YORKSHIRE
Update

21 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Tuesday 13th March in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby Village hall at 7.30pm


